F.N0.11013/9/2014-Estt. A-ll|
Government of India
Ministry of Personnel, Public Grievances and Pensions
Department of Personnel & Training

North Block, New Delhi
Dated, the 16" November, 2021

OFFICE MEMORANDUM

Subject:  Sharing/pooling of vehicles by Central Government employees
regarding.

In view of the prevailing pollution levels in the National Capital Region (NCR) ,
all Central Government employees posted in the Central Government offices located
in NCR while attending offices, are advised to use public transport, as far as possible
In case where the employees are using their private vehicles/Government vehicles, it
is adviseable that the vehicles are pooled in order to reduce number of vehicles on
roads. It is also reiterated that all employees shall continue to strictly follow the
COVID-appropriate behaviour and wear masks at all times and avoid non-essential

travel. This advisory will be in force with immediate effect.

(Umesh Kumar Bhatia)
Deputy Secretary to the Govt. of India

To

1. Allthe Ministries/Departments, Government of India.
2. PMO/Cabinet Secretariat.

3PS to Hon'ble MoS.(PP).

4. PSO to Secretary (Personnel).



